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TEMPLE BETH-EL   118 SOUTH GRAND AVENUE  POUGHKEEPSIE, NY 12603  

Volume 74 No 1    Sivan  Tamuz  5780    May  June  2020 

Friday, May  29, 2020 
First Day Shavuot  
Exodus 19:1-20:26 
Maftir Numbers 28:26-31 
Haftarah:  Ezekiel 1:1-28; 3:12 
 
Saturday, May 30, 2020 
Bar Mitzvah of Josh Ritter 
Shabbat Shavuot  
Deuteronomy 14:22-16:17 
Maftir Numbers 28:26-31 
Haftarah:  Habakuk 3:1-19 

Saturday, June 6, 2020 
Parsha: Nasso 
Numbers 4:21: 5:10 
Haftarah: Judges 13:2 - 13:25 
 
Saturday, June 13, 2020 

Parashat Beha'alotcha 
Numbers 8:1 - 9:14 
Haftarah: Zechariah 2:14 - 4:7 
 
Saturday, June 20, 2020 
Parashat Sh'lach 
Numbers: 13:1 – 14:7 
Haftarah:  Joshua 2:1 – 2:24 
 
Saturday, June 27, 2020  
Parashat Korach  
Numbers 16:1 – 17:9-15 
Haftarah: I Samuel 11:14 - 12:22  
 

 

 

“When we reopen the synagogue there needs to be someone at the doors checking everyone in, 
everyone who comes in has to carry a smile, and the volunteer has to say, welcome back,” said by 
a child of the congregation. 

It has been seven weeks of isolation; individuals and families being relegated to their homes and 
kept away from open gatherings, whether sacred, social, recreational, or vocational.  Yet commu-
nities have shown resilience amidst challenging times.  Major holidays were significantly altered 
but were nonetheless marked with joy and dedication.  Secular and religious milestones are being 
held virtually, and with zest, true to the adage, “The show must go on.”   

But how long can we keep up community morale?  The saying, “This too shall pass,” is losing its 
hold on the spirit.  We are now at an inflection point along this difficult path, and it is time to 
decide as a community how to move forward during this next phase. This process will require 
careful thought and dialogue as we try to apply practical guidance while honoring our core val-
ues.  There is intense pressure and yearning to re-open quickly, but the burden is upon us to re-
spond responsibly for we will be held accountable for every step we take 

What is the focus of our strategic plans for reopening?  A well-thought out plan must address 
things like shifting rates of infection and mortality, or the progress in developing treatments and 
even a vaccine.  Yet hearing about the “measurables” that will lead to a plan for the restarting of 
physical proximity is only the beginning.    

Our plan needs to reflect our values, and we will have to decide how central those values are to 
any decision making process.   One value upon which our movement puts a premium is “Sakanat 
Nefeshot -- “Endangering Life, ” which refers to our leaders (clergy, staff, and volunteers) not 
being put in positions where they will be unduly endangering their own lives or the lives of their 
families due to pressure to restore activities.  A second is “Kol Yisrael Areivim Zeh Bazeh -- We 
Are Responsible for One Another, ” which charges each of us to look out for the mental and 
physical health and safety of one another.  We must be sure that we act in ways in which clergy, 
staff, and participants do not feel discriminated against, or unduly disadvantaged, based on health 
or other conditions of need.   

Beyond the values we will need practical guidance.  We must consider seating, flow and crowd 
control.  What about prayer books?  What will be done regarding bathroom facilities and proper 
ventilation in meeting rooms?   

Our leadership has created a team to develop a plan that represents our values of health and safe-
ty, respect and community. We sincerely ask for your patience as we develop our plan to move 
forward.  Our clergy, staff, and lay-leaders are open to hearing your feelings, ideas, comments, or 
suggestions .  We are dedicated to empowerment and inclusion, and we know that the wise person 
listens to, and learns from, everyone.   

I believe it is a blessing that we have so many places to turn for comfort, education, and inspira-
tion.  Your leadership, synagogue, community, and movement, are here to provide YOU with 
support, direction, connection, and encouragement. 

I am confident that the path to standing together once again as a kehilah kedusha (a sacred com-
munity) will emerge soon, and when it does, we will walk it together. In peace and safety,  

 

Rabbi Daniel Victor 

S 

A message from Rabbi Daniel Victor 

Please attend the TBE Annual 

Congregational Meeting 

Monday, June 15, 2020 

See your email for Zoom link 

https://www.sefaria.org/Judges.13.2-13.25?lang=bi
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May 28 8:03pm Shavuot 

May 29 8:04pm Shavuot I 

June 5 8:08pm   

June 12 8:12pm   

June 19 8:15pm   

June 26 8:16pm   

May & June  

CANDLE LIGHTING TIMES 

WE APOLOGIZE FOR ANY  

INADVERTENT ERRORS IN THE  

TBE BULLETIN 

 

A great deal of time and effort goes into the 

publication of the Temple Beth-El Bulletin.  

From time to time, errors do occur. We apol-

ogize in advance if this happens.  Please no-

tify the Temple office so that a correction 

can be published in the next month’s issue. 

MORNING MINYAN 

We hope you will consider 

joining us for virtual minyan 

Monday— Friday 

Mornings at 8:00 a.m. 

Join Zoom Meeting 

  

Staff & Executive Committee 

     

Rabbi Daniel Victor 845.235.2460 rabbi@tbeny.org 

Rabbi Miriam Hyman, Ritual/Education education@tbeny.org 

Susan Canning, Operations/Programs programs@tbeny.org 

Cantor Devorah Gartner, Youth  youthadvisor@tbeny.org 

Joël Logan, Office Assistant  adminassist@tbeny.org 

Kathleen Lorenz, Office Assistant  officeaa2@tbeny.org 

Rachel Etkin, Education Assistant  educationassist@tbeny.org 

Susan Petendree, Assist to Rabbi  officeaa@tbeny.org 

Donna Gordon, President       president@tbeny.org 

Andrea Hagan, VP Operations  vpoperations@tbeny.org 

Mark Cooper, VP Education/Culture vpcultureed@tbeny.org 

Victor Stern, VP Finance   vpfinance@tbeny.org  

Roger Lewin, Treasurer   treasurer@tbeny.org  

Muriel Horowitz, Secretary       secretary@tbeny.org  

Bret Amery, Custodian 

Claudette Owens, Custodian 

  

 
 

 

 

Rabbi Erwin Zimet(z’l) 1946-1989  

 

TIMES OF SHABBAT SERVICES  

Fridays Evenings  8:00pm  
Join Zoom Meeting 

Saturday Mornings 10:00am 
Join Zoom Meeting 

 
Many thanks  

Rita & Lew Sims 
for the donation of a 

card table for Mahjong. 
 

Todah Rabah! 

https://zoom.us/j/8339935152
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001pkG7YeVBRAhpL4wvJ-G1gWPDdnjb5PBmEmQnhnGmOGiTXAn0-pln8dZJBoGpvqOaTqdQ1j9Kc_FXSjw8XNyWkuISY7980labtwPrbbEU_0vBPIsF0HUvKe0AwkSSIuXGM0nQFKmPV3vCitSpM0KvcPg8MdgR10YA3tc6MMDGbnYPIR63Ppsc5E9sRBf--DmUXzH9RN2XnKE2ZMDxySw7kg==&c=4RUYwpgOe
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001pkG7YeVBRAhpL4wvJ-G1gWPDdnjb5PBmEmQnhnGmOGiTXAn0-pln8dZJBoGpvqOaLg0xRB67mJC4jLWXwyx2vqKoYQa-aqOA04mgjVtbaQEHvEukU59FWwyfZLwWDROMOAE62Q81RpkMU8oWZmI4gSGkyIqpO14SdyfF9QMqP1QvhLlaGf2WBPMkKX7kjHNLQRg_z6Jj8qTXmDcIMZKsZg==&c=4RUYwpgOe
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WE SHARE OUR FRIEND’S GRIEF 

Our congregation mourns the loss of: 

Lawrence Michael Harris, longtime TBE member and 
brother of Heritage member Roberta (Wallace) Kahan  

Joseph Young, longtime congregant  

Ted Baker, husband of Brenda, longtime congregants  

Ilse Rosenschein, longtime TBE member and mother 
of Monica (Jacob) Frydman  

Beverly Landau, longtime Heritage member 

Estelle Ratner, wife of Paul, longtime congregant 

Sarah Tuller, mother of Paula (Azzy) Reckess  

Harriet Cohen, mother of Sherry (Eliot) Hudes  

Edwin Lester, husband of former TBE member Anita 
Lester  

Wendy Bill, President of Congregation Shir Chadash, 
member of the joint Education team with Shir 
Chadash 

Rita Pistiner, sister of Felipe (Donna) Pistiner  

Sidney Jaffe, father-in law of Jennie Jaffe  

Victor Baez, brother of Carlos (Iris) Baez  

Sylvia Kolber, mother of Bryan (Joy) Kolber  

Bryna Burick, mother of Donna (Kevin) Gallagher  

Irving Stern, father of Robert Stern  

Shirley Spilke, mother of Howard (Pam) Spilke 

From TBE President 
Donna Gordon 

   Psalms 16:8 -   
  Shiviti YHVH l’negbi tamid.  

 
          “I set the Eternal before me always”  

As a community, country and world we are in the 
midst of a challenging and uncertain period.  In 
the recent past, we have been able to come togeth-
er to support and comfort each other.  However, 
right now we cannot.  Staying apart is what will 
keep us, our loved ones, and our community 
members safe.  It’s it a very difficult adjustment 
for most of us.  

I can honestly share how difficult it has been for 
me.  Not being able to gather as a community to 
pray, to see the aron kodesh (the holy ark) being 
opened and hearing the Torah being read makes 
me feel a bit lost.  While having virtual services 
online does help to make me feel somewhat con-
nected, it doesn’t replace standing together in 
prayer or socializing during Kiddish.  It feels like 
a small part of me is missing.  But what keeps me 
going is recognizing the resilience and the deter-
mination of the Jewish people, and others around 
the world when faced with enormous adversities.  
Jews, have maintained practicing beliefs and tradi-
tions and maintaining a sense of connectedness 
during the darkest times in history, and we will 
continue to remain strong today and in the future. 

I remind myself that Temple Beth-El exists out-
side of the walls of the physical building because 
WE are Temple Beth-El.  We are continuing our 
traditions.  We have transitioned to virtual morn-
ing minyan and Shabbat services.  Our religious 
school has also gone online.  While we have been 
unable to come to together, and while you may 
feel as I do about this, I want us to affirm together 
– We are strong, we are resilient, and we will get 
through this!    There will be a time when we will 
be standing side by side again.  Let’s keep moving 
forward knowing that G-d is always before us, 
guiding our path and protecting us. 
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TEMPLE BETH-EL GENERAL FUND 

Miriam & Frank Rubin  

In honor of Lydia Bauman’s 80th birthday 

In memory of Sarah Tuller 

In memory of Ted Baker 

 
Barbara Lemberger 

In memory of Gloria Perlson 

In memory of Harriet Cohen 

 
Linda & Steve Saland 

In memory of John Moran 

In memory of Gloria Perlson 

In memory of Alan Lemberger 

In memory of Arthur Bressman 

 
Deborah Guthartz 

In memory of Ruth Stern 

 
Reva & Michael Cowen 

In honor of Lilli Zimet’s truly special birthday 

In memory of Mike’s parents, Ruth & Nathan Cowan 

 
The Grilli Family 

Wishing a speedy recovery to Lillian Silberstein 

In memory of our father, Leon Grilli 

In memory of Jean Malkischer 

 
Sharon Dolinko 

In memory of Jake, grandson of Sandy & Mark Vandercar 

In memory of Sarah Tuller 

 
Elaine Miles 

In loving memory of my husband, Robert Miles 

In memory of Justin Scheer, MD 

In memory of Gloria Garlick Bogle 

 
Sheri & Dave Raften 

In memory of Sarah Tuller 

 
Rita & Barry Rothfeld 

In memory of Sarah Tuller 

 

Linda & Ted Mayer 

In memory of Ted Baker 

 

Lou Newman 

In memory of Sarah Tuller 

In memory of Harriet Cohen 

In memory of Ted Baker 

 

 

Stephanie & Steven Wasser 

In memory of our mothers, Helen Sabloff & Sylvia Wasser 

 

Dana & Ira Effron 

In memory of Sarah Tuller 

In memory of Arthur Bressman 

In memory of Ruth Stern 

 
Adrienne London 

Wishing you good luck with your move, Gloria & Ron Robbins  

In honor of Rob Roeshman’s birthday 

Thank you to those who sent mishloach manot 

In honor of those ill with coronavirus & their recovery 

In memory of Sarah Tuller 

In memory of Harry Hochhauser 

In memory of Morris London 

In memory of Ted Baker 

In memory of Jean Malkischer 

In memory of Ilse Rosenschein 

In memory of Irving Abzug 

 
Doris & Bob Haas 

In honor of Lilli Zimet’s birthday 

In memory of Sarah Tuller 

In memory of Ruth Stern 

 
Michael Easter 

In memory of Sarah Tuller 

 
Terry & Victor Traeger 

In memory of Sarah Tuller  

 
Jane & Jonathan Dworkin  
In memory of Sarah Tuller 

In memory of Harriet Cohen 

 
Sheila & Marty Zweifler 
In memory of Sarah Tuller  

In memory of Ted Baker 

In memory of Ed Lester 

 

Barbara & Bernie Cohen 

In memory of Harriet Cohen 

In memory of Sarah Tuller 

In memory of Ted Baker 

In memory of Edwin Lester 
 
Debbie & Bob Dvorkin 

In memory of Gloria Perlson 

 

Judy & Herb Dym 

In memory of Harriet Cohen 

In memory of Sarah Tuller  

 
Kimberly Jackson 

In memory of Sarah Tuller  

 
Linda & Steve Saland 

In memory of Harriet Cohen  

In memory of Sarah Tuller  

 

Joely Kuss 

In memory of Sarah Tuller 



 

Page 5 

Beth Gershuny 

In memory of Ted Baker 

 
Mary_Jo & Donald Cottrell 

In memory of Ted Baker 

 
Rose Miller 

In memory of Ilse Rosenschein 

 

Marilyn Worona & Family 

In memory of Ilse Rosenschein 
 
Nancy & Steven Koch 

In memory of Mark Graff 

In memory of Gloria Perlson 

In memory of Harriet Cohen 

In memory of Ted Baker 

 
Norman Silverman 

In memory of my daughter, Anita Stern 

In memory of my mother, Sophie Silverman 

In memory of Claire Silverman 
 
JGS, CPA, P.C.  

In memory of Ted Baker 

 
Candis Pasternak 

In memory of Sarah Tuller 

 
Sondra Weisbaum 

In memory of my mother, Rebecca Morris 

 
Nancy Levine 

In loving memory of my wonderful dad, Milton Brown 

 
Nancy & Bruce Judson 

In memory of Sarah Tuller 

In memory of Ted Baker 

 
Ruth & Donald Klein 

Wishing Marlene Straus, a speedy recovery 
In memory of Edwin Lester 
In memory of Joseph Young 
In memory of Jean Malkischer 

In memory of Ruth Stern 

In memory of Ilse Rosenschein 

 
Emily Moran 

In honor of Renee & John Weisman’s 50th anniversary  

In memory of Harriet Cohen 

In memory of Sarah Tuller 

In memory of Ruth Stern 

 
Len Klein 

In memory of Ted Baker 

 
Frieda & Edward Gershuny  
In honor of Michael Silberstein’s birthday 

In honor of Lillian & Michael Silberstein’s great granddaugh-

ter’s birth 

In memory of Ted Baker 

 

Maureen & Len Fried 
In memory of Harriet Cohen  

 

Susan & Richard Levine 

In memory of Sarah Tuller  

In memory of our brother-in-law, Peter Honig 

Sandy & Jerry Goldberg 

Mazel tov, Cantor Devorah & Robert Gartner, on 22 years of marriage 

In memory of Sarah Tuller  

In memory of Irving Abzug 

In memory of Ted Baker 

 
Marilyn Worona  

In loving memory of my husband, Bill Worona  
In memory of my mother, Frances Gaynor 
 
Paula & Azzy Reckess 

In memory of Harriet Cohen 

In memory of Edwin Lester 
In loving memory of Ilse Rosenschein 

In memory of Rita Pistiner 
 
Debbie & Ari Katz 
In memory of Sarah Tuller  

 
Eileen Zipes 
In memory of Ted Baker 

 
Robert Stern 
In honor of the birth of Sherry & Eliot Hudes’ grandson 

In memory of Harriet Cohen 

In memory of Anita Stern 
 
Sharon & Bernardo Steinvurzel 
In memory of Harriet Cohen 

In memory of Sarah Tuller 

In memory of Ted Baker 

In memory of Rita Pistiner 
 
Bonnie Cantor 
In memory of Harriet Cohen 

In memory of Sarah Tuller 

 
Nancy Levine 

In loving memory of my mother-in-law, Florence Levine 

 
Ziva & Andrew Dahl 

In memory of Arthur Bressman 
 
Debbie & Arnold Most 

In memory of Harriet Cohen  

In memory of Sarah Tuller  

In memory of Ted Baker 

 
Eileen & Stanley Steinberg 

In memory of Harriet Cohen  

 
Iris & Fred Maron 

In memory of Harriet Cohen 

In memory of Sarah Tuller  

 
Bob Ulrich 

In memory of Harriet Cohen  

 

Joan Ritter 

In memory of Ted Baker 

 

Eva Roodney & Debbie 

In memory of Ed Lester 
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Grete & Marty Finkelstein 

In memory of Ted Baker 

In memory of Julius Finkelstein 

In memory of Mitzi Meeger 

In memory of Rita Lowenberg 

 
Lydia & Al Bauman 

In memory of Ted Baker 

 
Gail & Sam Simon 

Wishing Rabbi Miriam, a return to good health  

In memory of Sarah Tuller 

In memory of Ted Baker 

 
Sherry & Eliot Hudes 

Wishing Rabbi Miriam, a return to good health  

Wishing Renee Weisman, a speedy recovery  

In honor of Lauren & Mike Muffs’ new grandchild  

In honor of Shelly & Stan Perlman’s 55th anniversary 

In honor of Rabbi Victor  

In memory of Gloria Perlson 

In memory of Sarah Tuller 

In memory of Ted Baker 
 
Ellen Egan 

In memory of my parents, Rosalie & Daniel Hodas 

 
Beverly & Stan Manning 

In loving memory of our dear cousin, Ted Baker 

 
Muriel Horowitz 

In memory of Ted Baker 

In memory of Sarah Tuller 

 

Sharon Dolinko 

In memory of Ilse Rosenschein 

 
Virginia & James Merritt 

In memory of Ted Baker 

 
Roz Fox 

In memory of Ilse Rosenschein 

 
France Posener 

In memory of Ted Baker 

 
Nancy & Sandy Bernstein 
In memory of Ed Lester 
In memory of Edith & Abraham Rubin 
In memory of Helen & Jacob Bernstein 
In memory of Adele & Howard Weinstein 
In memory of Dr. Jeffrey Weinstein 
In memory of Ted Baker 

 
Arline & Ron Scheinzeit 

In memory of Harriet Cohen  

 
Marcy & Georg Marlow 

In memory of Harriet Cohen 

In memory of Sarah Tuller 

 

Donna and Felipe Pistiner  

In loving memory of Shirley Spilke 
 

Jacqueline Solomon 

In memory of Ilse Rosenschein 

In memory of Jeanette Schwartz 

 
Sheila & Ed Silverman 

In memory of Ted Baker 

In memory of my mother, Sarah Silverman 

 
Betty & Hyman Kaplan 

In loving memory of Molly & Mort Meskin 

In loving memory of Milton Saffran 
 
Judith & Joel Weiner 

In memory of Rita Pistiner 

 
Kurt Malkischer 

In honor of Susan & Richard Grilli 

 
Harold Friedman 

In memory of Ted Baker 

 
Susan Petendree & Family 

In memory of Harriet Cohen 

In memory of Sarah Tuller 

 
Marcy & George Marlow 
In memory of Ted Baker 

In memory of Rita Pistiner 

 
Lou Newman 

In honor of Rabbi Victor 

In memory of Rob Stern's father 

 
Annaliese 

In appreciation of my Aliyah 

 
Rose, Brion & Joshua Shapiro 

Many thanks to everyone for the Mishloach Manot bags 

 
Paula & Azzy Reckess 

In honor of the Bar Mitzvah of Sue & Rich Levine’s grandson 

In memory of Sidney Jaffe 

 
Barbara Lemberger 

In memory of Ted Baker 

 
Reva & Michael Cowan 

In memory of Ted Baker 

In memory of Sarah Tuller 

 

Linda & Eric Perfecto 

In memory of Bryna Burick. 

In memory of Shirley Spilke. 

 

Jack Hentel 

In memory of Shirley Spilke. 

Susan Marcoe 

In memory of Sidney Jaffe 

 
Bernie & Barbara Cohen 

In honor of the birth of Lauren & Michael Muffs’ granddaughter, River 

Wishing Steve Saland a speedy recovery 

In memory of Peter Honig 
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DONATIONS IN HONOR OF LILLI ZIMET’S BIRTHDAY  
Jill & Ira Auerbach 
Miriam Zimet-Aaron, Mark Aaron,  
Jonathan & Michael Zimet 
Iris & Fred Maron 
Linda & Steve Saland 
Frieda & Edward Gershuny  
Jeremy Perlmutter 
Paula & Azzy Reckess 

Ziva & Andrew Dahl 

Dana & Ira Effron  

Emily Moran 

Phyllis Stevens  

TBE BIMAH FLOWER FUND 

Cantor Devorah & Robert Gartner, in honor of our 22nd  

anniversary  

Cindy & Roger Lewin, in memory of Cindy’s brother, Harvey Steinberg 

Wilma Sirota, in memory of my parents, Ida & Benjamin Sirota 

 
TBE LUNCH BOX FUND 

Karen & Daniel Jacobs 
Diana Miller Ellis, in memory of Jeanette Miller 
Diana Miller Ellis, in memory of Charles Miller 

 

TBE MORSE SCHOOL FUND 
Mr. & Mrs. Barry Jacobson 

 

TBE KIDDUSH FUND 
Cantor Devorah & Robert Gartner, in honor of our 22nd anniversary  

Paula & Azzy Reckess, in memory of my father, Alex S. Tuller 
Sharon & Aelan Mosden 

 

ANNE PELTZ HALBERG MEMORIAL FUND 

Sandy & Jerry Goldberg 

 
MYRA HORWITZ MEMORIAL GARDEN FUND 

In memory of Sanford Horwitz: 
Jacob Horwitz 
Dana & Ira Effron 

Emily Moran 

Bari, Matt, Mira & Tessa Greenfield 

 
TBE RABBI ZIMET FUND  

Miriam Zimet-Aaron, Mark Aaron, Jonathan & Michael Zimet: 

In memory of Rabbi Erwin Zimet  

Grete & Marty Finkelstein: 

In memory of Harriet Cohen 

In memory of Sarah Tuller 

Lillian & Michael Silberstein, in memory of Sarah Tuller 

Ellen & Victor Stern: 

In memory of Sarah Tuller 
In memory of Harriet Cohen 
Barbara & Irwin Lifshey, in honor of Shelly & Stan Perlman’s 55th  

anniversary 

A Note From Susan Canning,  
Director of Operations & Programs 

As I finalize this bulletin, the office staff is starting our 3rd month working from 
home.  Most of us sit in improvised home offices, calling you from our cell phones, 
or communicating via email, while kids and pets interrupt.    

Since mid-March when we closed the Temple Beth-El building, we have been hard 
at work finding ways to keep our community together during trying times.  We are 

always thinking about you and how your families are holding up during this very stressful time.  Kathy 
Lorenz, office assistant, has been in touch with many of our congregants, making sure you are OK and 
know how to reach us.  If you receive a call from her on her cell phone, please pick up, she is not a 
spammer!   

The staff has been meeting using Zoom and on Teams, on Facetime, text and via email.  We are still get-
ting used to operating in this strange new “all tech” reality.   These days we don’t discuss kiddush spon-
sors, instead we are scheduling webinars or Zoom B’nai Mitzvah.   I am working with the TBE house com-
mittee, staff and lay leaders on best procedures to re-open the temple building, including the office, 
services and school.  We are tasked to figure out how and when we can safely hold temple programs in 
person rather than via zoom.  Please understand this will be a slow process, as the health and well-being 
of our community is vital. 

It may be many more weeks before we are back in our synagogue building.  The staff and leadership 
directory is on page 2 of this bulletin.   Please keep in touch, and know that we are here for you if need-
ed.   Stay well, and I hope to see you in person soon. 

Susan Canning 
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Cindi & Ray Saunders             51 April 1 
Annette & Sheldon Baskin      63 April 17 
Irene & Julius Quint                15 April 17 
Ellen & Steven Sackstein April 18 
Sherry & Eliot Hudes April 29 
 
Sharon & Aelan Mosden         20 May 7 
Kimberly & Christian Fekete      May 8 
Monica & Jacob Frydman       20 May 10 
Jacqueline & Adam Altwerger May 14 
Amy & Ori Raz May 14 
Carol & Andrew Schmidt        40 May 18 
Linda & Martin Katz May 20 
Carole & Stuart Chimkin         54 May 21 
Wendy & Howard Marin May 21 
Gail & Samuel Simon May 21 
Diana & Jeffrey Kezis May 22 
Susan & Richard Levine May 22 
Sheri & Mark Harrison May 24 
Lori & Elliot Levine May 24 
Debbie & Jason Silbergleit May 24 
Nina & Russell Rothman May 27 
Simona & William Parsons May 28 
 
Beth & Les Richardson           45 June 1 
Lisa & Bernard King-Smith     35 June 2 
Wendy & Stuart Waxman June 2 
Paula & Azzy Reckess            45 June 3 
Karin & Jack Fein June 6 
Ellyn & Lawrence Enisman June 8 
Denise & David Kurish June 8 
Wendy & Arthur Weiner June 9 
Miriam & Mark Aaron              30 June 10 
Marion & Jack Auspitz            53 June 10 
Jessica & Nathaniel Gold June 11 
Rita & Lewis Sims (53) June 11 
Lucia & Scott Swartz      June 13 
Betty & Hyman Kaplan             67 June 14 
Henia & Henry Grodenchik      51 June 15 
Ruth & Donald Klein                68 June 15 
Renee & John Weisman          51 June 15 
Marion & Allen Sharkey           57 June 16 
Lisa & Michael Arnoff      June 17 
Miriam Hyman & Michael Fessler      20 June 18 
Joan & Leslie Molomot            53 June 18 
Ilana & Zvi Segal                     53 June 18 
Lydia & Albert Bauman            60 June 19 
Jane & Leslie Kriegler June 19 
Claudia & Jack Schachner June 19 
Serene & Michael Victor          51 June 19 
Susan & Stephen Helman       53 June 20 
Sharon & Howard Lynne         56 June 20 
Susan & Mark Cooper  June 21 
Davida & Fred Hurst                61 June 21 
Lillian & Michael Silberstein     64 June 21 
Amy & Richard Schwed           59 June 24 
Diane & John Mayeri               53 June 25 
Barbara & Allen Ackerman      35 June 26 
Jane &Jonathan Dworkin June 26 
Marcia & Ralph Preiss             66 June 27 
Pam & Michael Smith       June 29 
Robin & Marshall Breite June 30 
Suzanne & Donald Turrisi       30 June 30 
Sheila & Martin Zweifler          52 June 30 

Mazel Tov 
to our congregants 

celebrating Anniversaries   
in April, May & June Tikkun Olam Project  

 
The 4, 5, & 6 grade class, which meets on Sun-

days for Judaic Studies, decided to take on a 

Tikkun Olam (repairing the world) project this 

year. A company in Indiana, Green Tree Plas-

tics, collects plastic bottle caps and turns them 

into commercial grade outdoor benches. 

 

The class continues to collect clean caps which 

are recycle #2, #4, #5. When we have 

collected the number of pounds required, we 

will turn the caps in to the company and get the 

bench of our choice. The bench will be put in the 

backyard where the children play for recess. 

 

This project will most likely take the whole year 

to collect, sort and weigh the caps.  Students are 

an integral part of the process utilizing their 

math skills as well as skills in cooperation and 

visual sorting according to a particular criteria. 

 

Please be sure to adhere to the criteria for cap 

collection. The caps must be clean and dry be-

fore turning them in to us.  

 

A collection bin is in the Temple Beth-El lob-

by with a poster and pictures of acceptable 

caps.  Continue to collect and bring them in 

to the TBE building when we reopen. 

 

Thank you for supporting our Tikkun Olam pro-

ject. Morah Beth Richardson and the  

students in grades 4, 5, 6. 
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Monday 

8:00 AM Morning Minyan Rabbi Victor Join Zoom Meeting 
1-646-876-9923 (Toll Free)                                                     
Meeting ID: 833 993 5152 

11:00 AM 
General Community 
Schmooze 

Rabbi Victor Join Zoom Meeting 
1-646-876-9923 (Toll Free)    
Meeting ID: 908-427-608 

9:00pm 
35-55’ish Community 
Schmooze 

Rabbi Victor Join Zoom Meeting 
1-646-876-9923 (Toll Free)    
Meeting ID: 833 993 5152 

Tuesday 

8:00 AM Morning Minyan Rabbi Victor Join Zoom Meeting 
1-646-876-9923 (Toll Free)                                                     
Meeting ID: 833 993 5152 

 
 
School is out! 

   Wednesday 

8:00 AM Morning Minyan Rabbi Victor Join Zoom Meeting 
1-646-876-9923 (Toll Free)                                                     
Meeting ID: 833 993 5152 

1:00 PM 
General Community 
Schmooze 

Rabbi Victor Join Zoom Meeting 
1-646-876-9923 (Toll Free)    
Meeting ID: 932-5773-4129 

      

Thursday 

8:00 AM Morning Minyan Rabbi Victor Join Zoom Meeting 
1-646-876-9923 (Toll Free)                                                     
Meeting ID: 833 993 5152 

9:30-10:30 am Virtual crafted Kup Rabbi Victor Join Zoom Meeting 
1-646-876-9923 (Toll Free)   
Meeting ID: 934 4026 1371 

Friday 

8:00 AM Morning Minyan Rabbi Victor Join Zoom Meeting 
1-646-876-9923 (Toll Free)                                                     
Meeting ID: 833 993 5152 

8:00 PM Friday Evening Services Clergy Join Zoom Meeting 
1-646-876-9923 (Toll Free)  
Meeting ID: 989-5264-6282 

Saturday 

10:00:00 AM 
Shabbat Morning  
Services 

Clergy Join Zoom Meeting 
1-646-876-9923 (Toll Free)  
Meeting ID: 962-9534-4584 

 

     

     

  

Day & 
Time 

Virtual 
Happening 

Host Zoom Link 
Dial in & 

Meeting ID 

https://zoom.us/j/8339935152
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001F5LNTt2gbsmeT5eTRdf6a9n6yEslGRvnqk5yfLTeuYD3bKUeEoxvD5CAIMwM1zHefhxtE0mGtyoGKaQmRAnKjwJ34LZ9XO5bfCPPrv1IWW83l6jJ4soeOAADWF40OwFn-LMmAleYt3aeqb0ogRQIJ9gvbLI9rMsEnaQMDqugbswP_YqvJMHfJc_6q6JdbrcKKplB3aCnjig=&c=Mts8VnPsTG0zm1kk0TjYB
https://zoom.us/j/8339935152?pwd=S2RoNmo4TzhDc3pkbUpUclNoSkJaUT09&status=success
https://zoom.us/j/8339935152
https://zoom.us/j/8339935152
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001F5LNTt2gbsmeT5eTRdf6a9n6yEslGRvnqk5yfLTeuYD3bKUeEoxvD_es99rTH28LiLM4zIqkJvdULxvwAEhbFDToDvMPb3J81tJ2spHf_wRiEMk38Q-f_4stGCv9HrYUQqitvbv4PeJ2TGqpybGiG6GzUyQHowXdNmuXrbiONo1DK_zpC8tOJL1RFhDQAVi1TV5O0LGOMHBJ_31uogPq5A==&c=Mts8VnPsT
https://zoom.us/j/8339935152
https://zoom.us/j/93440261371?pwd=WUdMT0dadTRhcEIzWktIeGlCUGxqQT09
https://zoom.us/j/8339935152
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001pkG7YeVBRAhpL4wvJ-G1gWPDdnjb5PBmEmQnhnGmOGiTXAn0-pln8dZJBoGpvqOaTqdQ1j9Kc_FXSjw8XNyWkuISY7980labtwPrbbEU_0vBPIsF0HUvKe0AwkSSIuXGM0nQFKmPV3vCitSpM0KvcPg8MdgR10YA3tc6MMDGbnYPIR63Ppsc5E9sRBf--DmUXzH9RN2XnKE2ZMDxySw7kg==&c=4RUYwpgOe
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001pkG7YeVBRAhpL4wvJ-G1gWPDdnjb5PBmEmQnhnGmOGiTXAn0-pln8dZJBoGpvqOaLg0xRB67mJC4jLWXwyx2vqKoYQa-aqOA04mgjVtbaQEHvEukU59FWwyfZLwWDROMOAE62Q81RpkMU8oWZmI4gSGkyIqpO14SdyfF9QMqP1QvhLlaGf2WBPMkKX7kjHNLQRg_z6Jj8qTXmDcIMZKsZg==&c=4RUYwpgOe
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Dear Temple Beth-El, 

Thanks for the beautiful, moving, recollections you wrote 
in the memory book I received.  Those recollections are a 
lasting reminder of the place and people where I and my 
immediate family grew during the greatest part of our 
lives.   

I wish you all the best, 

Stan Dickstein 
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Drive in claim center and rentals on-site for your convenience 

TBE Staff Contact List 

Rabbi Daniel Victor    Rabbi@tbeny.org 

    845.235.2460 

Rabbi Miriam Hyman  education@tbeny.org 

Susan Canning   programs@tbeny.org 

Cantor Devorah Gartner youthadvisor@tbeny.org 

Joël Logan   adminassist@tbeny.org 

Kathy Lorenz   officeaa2@tbeny.org 

Susan Petendree  officeaa@tbeny.org 

Rachel Etkin   educationassist@tbeny.org 
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Help Temple Beth-El when you shop on Amazon.com.  Join the Amazon Smile pro-
gram and Amazon donates 0.5% of the price of your eligible purchases to the charita-
ble organization of your choice.  To pick TBE, go to https://smile.amazon.com/  and 
find Temple Beth-El Poughkeepsie at the prompt as the worthy cause you'd like to 

support. Add a bookmark to smile.amazon.com to make it even easier to return and 
start your shopping at AmazonSmile.  Many thanks for your continued support of  

Temple Beth-El. 

We still have Gift Cards and Ultimate Discount Cards in 
stock.  Your purchase is an automatic fundraiser for TBE.  

We can arrange curb-side pickup at the TBE office  

for the above.  Contact Joël  for details. 

 

All Payments & Donations 
are accepted on our secure website.   

Please make every effort to continue your dues payments. 
 
 

Dues payments 

Donations and gift card purchases 

https://smile.amazon.com/
https://www.amazon.com/?_encoding=UTF8&tag=hp2-brobookmark-us-20
mailto:adminassist@tbeny.org
mailto:adminassist@tbeny.org
https://tbeny.org/donations/2019-2020-tbe-membership-dues/
https://tbeny.org/donations/general-temple-beth-el-donation/

